IFLA Health and Biosciences Section Standing Committee meetings 2010
Date: Tuesday, August 10th 2010 11.30-14.20
Room: H1

Date: Sunday, August 15th 2010 11.30-13.00
Room: G1

HBS Business II  Meeting: Minutes
Date: Sunday, August 15th 2010 11.30-12.30
Room: H1
Standing Committee members: 

Present: Heather Todd, (Chair), Michael Homan, Ann De Meulemeester, (Information Coordinator), 

Paivi Pekkarinen (Secretary) 
Excused:),Claire Nguyen (Information Coordinator) 
Ulrike Dieterle, Bruce Madge,  (Past Chair(,  Tony McSean, Win Shih, Wenju Zhang 
Observers: Carla Funk, Ruth Holst, Sangeeta Narang,  
1. Welcome and introductions 

Heather Todd welcomed all members and observers to the meeting and the participants introduced themselves.
 2. Apologies for absence
 .
Apologies were given by Ulrike Dieterle, Bruce Madge, Tony McSean, Claire Nguyen 

Win Shih, Wenju Zhang.
3. Adoption of the agenda

The agenda was adopted as proposed..

4. Feedback from the 2010 Satellite Session with the Science and Technology Libraries Section -

August 6-8, 2010
The Satellite Session  Open Access to Science Information – trends, models, strategies for libraries, held in Chania, Greece, 6-8 August 2010 and co-sponsored by the Science and Technology Section and the HBS Section, gathered 60 delegates. It was reviewed successful by those who participated it.
 The ST
5. Feedback from the  HBS Open Session – 


 Thursday, 12 August  2010
The HBS Open Session Health Information for All – New Challenges – New Solutions, was attended by nearly 100 participants.  Six papers were given – Robert Ntalaka from Uganda was unable to join IFLA due to monetary constraints - and the talks were followed by lively sessions of questions and answers.
6. Feedback from the FAIFE Meeting -


 Saturday, 14 August  2010
Heather Todd and Päivi Pekkarinen were invited to the FAIFE Public Access to Health Information PAHI project meeting, on Saturday 14th  August 2010, at 9.45-11.15, chaired by Stuart Hamilton, IFLA Senior Policy Advisor. He  introduced a briefing paper giving the background to the PAHI project:

 “ FAIFE has organized successful workshops in Latin America, Africa and Asia to Access HIV/AIDS information since 2007. Building on this in 2008/09 IFLA/FAIFE began a project to develop materials to support the role and contribution of librarians in improving public access to health information in other medical and health related areas including: HIV/AIDS; Infectious Diseases; Nutrition for Good Health; Alcohol and other drugs as Health Problems; Road Accidents and their prevention.
The HBS section  is  one of the many partners developing the leaning materials; PHI – Partnerships in Health Information has also developed and tested the learning materials.
A series of ‘train the trainers’ workshops have been delivered in 2009, and the learning materials have been tested in Kenya, Tanzania and Uganda.
The main issues to discuss in the meeting  were 
· funding issues

· partnerships

· focal areas, regions, countries 
· next steps of the project 

The meeting decided not to submit an application to Elsevier for funding 2010; the Project Group  wait till 2011 and formulate an application on the basis of more specific information on the impact and outcomes of the Project. 

It was decided to focus on health information awareness training, material translation into local languages and partnerships building in Africa in those countries in which the project has already been tested, e.g. in Nigeria, Tanzania, Uganda.
The HBS section has a role to play  in consulting/compiling a directory of health library associations, medical schools on which to build partnerships.
7. Report back from the Officers training Session –


Saturday,  14 August  2010

a. Project Funds  - Suggestion:  we apply for funds to buy a WHO Blue Trunk 

- have to apply by November 2010

IFLA has project funds which could be applied. Heather Todd suggested that the HSB Section apply these funds  to buy a WHO Blue Trunk to be sent to a developing country.

The suggestion was discussed. Carla Funk pointed out that  also a Red Trunk had been created, consisting of a  basic  nursing library resource, and could be supported by IFLA funds. The suggestions were accepted.
Heather Todd will  write to the WHO HQ and also talk to Ian Roberts at the WHO HQ Library about the procedure.. 
b. Admin Funds – must be spent by December 31st 2010

Heather Todd informed that the HBS Section has 325 euro. 
She will find out if some of the San Juan Satellite costs could be covered  by this by the end of this year.

c. Membership
Active membership promotion campaigns should be organized among relevant medical and health information Associations and Institutions, including MLA and WHO.        
d. Upcoming elections

 
      The Chair and the Secretary reminded again all those present who are not yet HBS Standing 
      
      Committee members – if their Associations or Institutions are IFLA members – to  consider to


      become nominated a HBS Standing Committee  member and to observe the IFLA call for 


      nominations in October 2010. 


     The  nomination forms will be sent out to the contact person or the ‘highest official’ of the

                   Association or Institution.              
8. Libraries with Special Needs interested in working with HSB Section 
The Chair of the Libraries with Special Needs Section had contacted Heather Todd during the IFLA Congress with the aim to offer collaboration  with the HBS section for the IFLA San Juan Congress..
9. Planning for IFLA  2011 San Juan

Satellite Session – small group to work on this
Heather Todd and Michael Homan will work on the Satellite for San Juan
(See also:. HBS Business I  Meeting: Minutes: #10)


Open Session – this need to be decided soon

Themes suggested and discussed for the Open session for San Juan:


“Overcoming barriers to accessing health information”, e.g. language, special  groups

“Partnerships to promote health information”

“eLearning tools for Health professionals”

The first of these was considered feasible to  collaborate with the  Libraries with Special Needs Section.
10. Planning for IFLA 2012 Helsinki

Satellite Session – must decide by the end of the year
The topic “The Future of Health information”, e.g. what will the future journal look like
was commented to be inspiring and supporting the 2012 Presidential theme
‘Libraries shaping our future’.
(See also: HBS Business I  Meeting: Minutes: #11)
As to the local arrangements of the Satellite, following the IFLA Satellite Guidelines, it was suggested that the Satellite be held in Helsinki. Päivi Pekkarinen offered to find out if  Terkko Meilahti Campus Library of  Helsinki University Library could serve as the main local contact for the arrangements and also provide the venue. The offer was accepted. 

Open Session

“Measuring the impact of health information”  was discussed as a possible topic for the open session. Also it was pointed out with  this topic the HBS Section could invite  FAIFE to collaborate. . 
(See also above #6).
11. Any Other Business


Support to Haiti and other disaster areas

In this context, Carla Funk and Ruth Holst  talked about the role of the MLA International Cooperation Section .

Enhancing communication via the HBS web site
Ann De Meulemeester suggested that an HBS blog  be set up, which  was welcomed.

Open access resolution.
Heather Todd drew the participants’ attention to an open access resolution IFLA’s position on the future activities related to the promotion of Open Access to Scholarly Literature formulated / proposed  by the Open Access Satellite, held in Gothenburg 9th August 2010.
The resolution admonishes IFLA to “take an explicit position, affirming that Open Access is required in order for libraries to fulfill their role, for societies to develop, for the improvement of global health and human well-being”.  
12. Closure 


Heather Todd thanked the participants for their valuable contributions again and closed the meeting at 12.30.

Draft as of 30th August 2010
Submitted by Päivi Pekkarinen, 

HBS Section Secretary 

